The Kennet & Avon Canal Trust
TRUST COUNCIL MEETING: Thursday 14th March 2024 at Crofton 
Minutes
Trustees present: Mike Bailey (MB), Ali Cannon (AC), Rob Dunton (RD), Terry Mundy (TM), Graham Puddephatt (GP) (Chair) and Graham Snook (GS). 
In attendance: Rob Dean (RDe) (President), Alison Selby (AS) (Minutes Secretary)
1. Welcome and apologies 
All present

2. Declarations of interest 
None

3. Approval of minutes of meeting on 11 January 2024

 Accepted

4. Actions from previous meetings
Discussed under H & S report

4.1. Nominations for John Gould award
[-name withheld-] was nominated and approved unanimously

5. Health and Safety (MB)

5.1.1 Review of incidents and near misses

The reported incidents were minor and involved unsuitable footwear or lack of care.

6 certified lifejackets from Bruce branch will be loaned to KV for crew use.

KV will get 6 lifejackets certified by accredited certifier.

There is no law to say the boat crews must wear lifejackets – it is safe practice.

5.1.2 From minutes:

H & S advisor at Crofton has reviewed Crofton’s policies.

Electrical testing and rewiring at Devizes has been done. 

Confirm certificate has been obtained from electricians. Action: TM 
 5.2. Future arrangements for Health and Safety advice (MB)

Following the departure of the in-house H & S advisor it was felt that the individual branches could have responsibility for their H & S. It is important to ensure that people are following processes in place and that any legal changes are implemented.

The Trust has an H & S manager for the boats so an advisor may be needed for the wharves and for Crofton.

6. Finance and Governance
6.1. Finance & Governance

· Co-opt Jerry Dixon as trustee and treasurer

Unanimous – future signatories will be AC, PH & MB as well as Jerry.

GP will put Jerry on Companies House paperwork. Action: GP
· Trust, Enterprise VAT and Consolidation

The Trustees were in favour of rationalising Enterprise and the Trust, and have asked our accountants to prepare a briefing identifying pros and cons and recommending best practice expected to coincide with financial year end.
The primary purpose of the Boats is to raise awareness and increase use of the canal.
· Legacy donations

We have received 3 substantial legacy donations. 
John Mills’ legacy will be split between Cotswold Canal and KACT.

GP to email to branches for projects that could be titled to recognise such donations. Action: GP
· Policies and practices

AC reviewing. Volunteer Handbook lists policies & practices. Action: AC
· Staff

Bruce has a team to do bookings.

Ann Snook is also doing bookings

Phoebe will be returning to work in late May/June.

Will need an admin hub or a business manager to keep tabs on important but not urgent items.

7. Report from Crofton Branch - GS

Noted

8. Report from Enterprise Board
Management accounts were noted.

Overheads – mainly staff costs, insurance, accountancy fees and legal fees – accounted for the overall loss for the Trust account.

The Enterprise accounts showed a profit.

8.1. Bruce Boats operation

AC report - noted

8.2. Intermediate leases at Bradford on Avon and Aldermaston from Blandy and Blandy almost ready to sign. If Enterprise goes then leases transfer to Trust

Improved toilet facilities at B on A will be taken forward. £5K provided by the Trust to support the project.
 8.3. Other developments and Board decisions

Bonus payment for Helen (from Christmas)

Bath/Bristol Branch will be reinstated. 

9. Strategy
9.1. Communications

· Phones

Need to revisit BT Sims & BT line. Some phones needed for working from home.

· IT strategy

Steve Coleman is working with Peter Cadogen

Consider migrating the org.uk  addresses to @Microsoft because the mB per user would be increased from 75mB to 1TB. Port to Microsoft?

KARS/KABS will need to be rewritten for next year.

Beyonk will talk to KARS but KARS will not work with Beyonk.

GP will investigate and come back with more information.

KARS and Beyonk currently not functional for Bruce Boats. This to be progressed.
· Marketing

Why do we not have a KACT mug/T shirt/cap? Some branches have limited merchandise.

Also opportunities for Tea towels/leaflets.

9.2. Projects

2023
· Aldermaston Wash House –open by Easter; currently open on request

· Permission has been given by The Narrowboat Magazine to use articles about John Gould and his narrowboats and the Role of Toll Clerk on the canals on the information boards.
· Archive relocation - Trustees are against the decision to move material to Chippenham but will look to establish a contingency plan should current accommodation become unavailable. A long term plan and strategy to be established.
2024
· Archives

· Canal Bench restoration

· Information board about old 18th century cottage  demolished in1970’s

10. Spring 2024 edition of The Butty
Contributions should be submitted to Jen.

11. Website, booking and resourcing systems.
Discussed earlier in meeting.

12. Any other business
Chris Bolt had issued a good contact list of emails; this to be updated by GP.

An electrician would be needed to mend a broken spring cover (on mains) at one of the branches.

While the overhead pylons at Devizes are taken down to put the lines underground there may be a possible closure of the canal.

Proposed meeting dates for 2024 (0900 by Zoom unless agreed otherwise)

20 May; 22 July; 23 September; 25 November

AGM Saturday 1st June 11.00

